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Best wishes, Juliette Westwood 

Dear Parents and carers, 
Donation of laptops from the Royal Shakespeare Company 
It was a lovely job giving out the laptops this week that have been donated to the 
RSC by one of their benefactors. We were one of just 12 schools nationally that 
were fortunate enough to receive the donation due to our special relationship with 
the RSC as an Associate School. The aim of the donation of the laptops, wi-fi     
dongles and sim cards is to support children with digital access during this time 
when pupils are relying more heavily on remote learning and to help families to have 
increased access to a computer and connectivity in their home.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


As part of a whole school writing task, children have been thinking 
about the topic of migration, in particular the journey taken by    
families from the West Indies on the ship The HMS Windrush 
in1948. Older pupils learnt about life back at home in the West    
Indies and why families were motivated to start new lives in Eng-
land. Through research, drama, poetry and music, children were able 
to empathise with the travellers. They then imagined they were on 
board The Empire Windrush and wrote diary entries explaining their 
hopes, fears and regrets. Younger pupils concentrated on the idea of 
a journey and wrote sentences about real and imaginary trips.  







 



UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 28:  Right to Education 

Article 31: Right to leisure, play and culture 





UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 28:  Right to Education 

Article 29: Goals of education 



Nursery and Reception 

Mrs Hartley’s and Mrs Manley’s Lighthorne Heath Hero this week is 
Adan. He has grown greatly in confidence since starting school 
and has picked up an impressive amount of English vocabulary. 
Adan has focused on his home learning like our learning 
character Concentrate the eagle. He is quickly learning the 
phonetic sounds and is always willing to have a go!  

 

 

Year 1/2/3 

Mrs Hill’s and Mrs Munday’s Lighthorne Heath Hero for this 
week is Misha. She puts in so much effort into all of her 
learning, just like our elephant learning character. 

Misha is always kind to others, just like our lion, and is a great 
friend and all-round pleasure to have in the classroom! 

 

Year 4/5/6 

Mrs Cox’s Lighthorne Heath Hero nomination is Amy-
Leigh who has been working so hard this term. She has 

shown her love of learning like the dolphin, she's concentrated hard like the 
eagle and she is not afraid to have a go and use her           
imagination to help with her work - like the pig and the    
unicorn.  Well done Amy!  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 



Dear Parents and carers 
 
We will be holding remote parents’ and carers’ evenings on Microsoft Teams on: 
Tuesday 8th December 3.15-5.45pm 
Wednesday 9th December 3.15-5.45pm  
 
Good news! Parents’ Evenings just got a whole lot easier because you can now book your        
appointments online through Teachers2parents. 
 
We will send a link to your mobile phone and/or email address on Wednesday 18th            
November), which will take you to our online booking system to select a time convenient for you. 
Please follow these simple steps to book your slot: 
 
1. Click the link that you receive through text and/or email to take you to the confirmation 

page. You will need internet access to do this. 
2. Enter your child’s first name to continue. If you have more than one child, any of their first 

names will work. 
3. Next you will be taken to the booking page. This will show your children, alongside all of the 

teachers that you can book in with. 
4. Click ‘Please Choose’ to be shown a list of available times that you can click to book. This 

will even give you the option to add any notes that you might want the teacher to see be-
fore the meeting. 

5. After you have entered any notes, please click ‘Book this Slot’ to complete your booking. 
When the button has turned green you know your booking has been made. 

6. At any time before the Parents Evening, you can click the link on your phone or email again 
to check your booking time or even un-book by clicking the green booked button. 
 

Make sure you book your parents’ / carers’ evening as soon as possible after booking opens on 
Wednesday 18th November to ensure you get the best time for you. 
 
Please note that we are only able to email the booking link to the first contact on                      
Teachers2parents. Where families are split, we politely request that the first contact sends the   
Microsoft Teams link to the second contact (regrettably, we are currently unable to offer more 
than one online session per child due to time constraints).  
 
Booking will close on Friday 27th November. If you are experiencing technical difficulty 
booking, please telephone or email the school office. 
 
You will receive a written summary of your child's achievement so far this term on  
Friday 4th December, which will form the basis of your discussion with your child’s class    
teacher.  
 
You will receive a Microsoft Teams meeting link to the online meeting on Monday 7th 
December. Please note that Microsoft Teams is free to download on all devices (including smart 
phones). Clicking on the link will take you straight into the online meeting room. 
 



We will be serving a special Christmas menu on Friday 18th December 

Sadly, we’re unable to offer our traditional Christmas dinner in the hall this year.  However, we’ll do 
everything we can to make lunch special for each class with music, crackers and the following festive, 

deli-bag menu: 

If you would like to book a Christmas Deli Bag for  your child  please log in to parent pay to book 
your meal under the payment item Christmas Deli Bag 1812/20.  You must book your request 
by  Tuesday 17 November 2020 as our kitchen will need to place their food order.  

Although all children in KS1 receive a Universal Free School Meal, we would be really grateful if 
you could still log in to make the booking to assist us with giving numbers to Educaterers. Similarly, 
if your child is in receipt of a free school meal please also still log in to      
Parent Pay to make the booking for your child. 

The cost of the Christmas deli bag is £2.25 and payment should be made 
prior to December 18th 2020 . 

If you child does not want a deli bag on this day, they will still   
receive a cracker and be able to join in with the rest of 
their class bubble. 

     Please don’t hesitate to contact the school office  

           if you have any queries.  

Pigs-in Blankets hot dog 

or 

Best of British, Quorn vegan sausage with stuffing hot dog 

ketchup or cranberry sauce. 

Served with Criss-Cringle potatoes, Rudolf’s carrots and red pepper sticks 

Home-made chocolate cracknel bauble 

Juice carton 


